
Auckland Council
31 May 2018 - Regional Coastal 
Plan becomes Operative in Part

On 11 May 2018 the Minister of Conservation 
approved the Regional Coastal Plan 
provisions of the Auckland Unitary Plan 
(except those subject to two High Court 
appeals) in accordance with clause 19(4) of 
Schedule 1 to the Resource Management Act 
1991 (RMA).

The approved Regional Coastal Plan 
provisions incorporated various 
amendments required to be made by the 
Minister of Conservation pursuant to clause 
19(1) of Schedule 1 to the RMA.

Pursuant to clause 20 of Schedule 1 to 
the RMA, and section 160 of the Local 
Government (Auckland Transitional 
Provisions) Act 2010, the Auckland Council 
hereby gives notice that the Regional 
Coastal Plan provisions (except those 
subject to appeal) shall become ‘Operative 
in Part’ on Thursday, 31 May 2018.

Exclusions

The Auckland Unitary Plan (Operative in 
Part) has been annotated to identify those 
provisions of the Proposed Auckland Unitary 
Plan which are excluded from operative 
approval, namely those provisions that 
remain subject to appeal.

Places to view the Auckland Unitary Plan 
(Operative in Part)

The Auckland Unitary Plan (Operative in 
Part), including the Regional Coastal Plan 
provisions, can be viewed free of charge 
online on the Auckland Council Unitary Plan 
webpage: 
www.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/unitaryplan

Online access to the Auckland Unitary 
Plan (Operative in Part) is available at all 
Auckland Council libraries.

If you have any questions about the 
Auckland Unitary Plan (Operative in Part), 
please contact the Auckland Council Unitary 
Plan team on 09 301 0101 or by email to 
unitaryplan@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz

Dated: 24 May 2018.

Find out more: phone 09 301 0101  
or visit aucklandcouncil.govt.nz


